
An important product I have worked on recently is the Healthy Relations Team Policy 
and Process (a.k.a., Right Relations Process). Phase One of this process began when 
the UUFB Board established a Charge and selected members for the Right Relations 
Process Task Force. Unfortunately, the work was interrupted before it began when the 
Search Team was created, borrowing some of the same members. 

Phase Two followed when some new members took up the Charge. Deena Culp, Kevin 
Tarsa (earlier) and Rev. Lori Hlaban (later) plus Rob Jones, Betty Chamlee Miller, 
Carole Gunter and I have researched, read and studied samples of right relations 
processes in other congregations. We learned much and considered and discussed 
ideas most seriously. We used parts from other congregations with permission and 
added our own common sense ideas to tailor the process to fit UUFB. It has been a 
very rewarding endeavor. Finally, we have completed our work within the recommended 
time frame.

By this time you should have received a copy of the process. If not, then you will very 
soon. This report will relate a brief overview of the policy’s intent for the faithful people in 
our fellowship. The policy process has four major sections.

Section I introduces the concept of wisely self-managing our own relationships. It lists 
ways to behave to avoid disputes and relieve minor misunderstandings. By practicing 
these skills one could avoid many conflicts. It could be considered self-education.

Section II picks up where disputes have elevated beyond the help found above. This 
section brings in a third-party to relieve tension and facilitate resolution to a problem. So 
far, the problems have good chances to reach resolution without much acrimony. In 
some cases disputes are significantly larger and more complex. Since these issues 
require more knowledgeable help, The Healthy Relations Team was created.

Section III explains how to organize the Healthy Relations Team (HRT). It describes 
how team members are selected, how long they serve, their duties and how they are 
carried out, and what authority they have. Then we come to the final section which 
contains practices for dealing with Disruptive Behavior.

Section IV identifies disruptive behavior. From there, it signifies types and degrees of 
disruption and best practices for handling these instances of conflict. Possible 
consequences are suggested as well.

My hope is that the first two sections are so informative and helpful that the fourth 
section will be needed only on the rarest occasions.



Respectfully submitted by,

Jennifer Rhodes


